	    [image: image1.wmf] 
	[image: image2.jpg]Al
atfresh®  AEERA  GlALncl ﬁsﬁ%’”fi’(bm 550

i 2 . ... SCHOOL SPORT CANADA
Connection Freedom To Create. Spirit To Achieve. =~ SPORT SCOLAIRE CANADA

.
§







November 4, 2015

Page 2

MEMORANDUM
Date:
November 4, 2015
To:
Alberta Bowl Qualifiers (ASAA quarter and semi-finals)
From:
Rick Gilson, ASAA Football Commissioner


Josh Boyd, ASAA Assistant Director
John Paton, Executive Director 
Re:
ASAA Provincial Football playoffs

Please refer to the following information as you prepare to compete in the 2015 ASAA Football Playoffs leading to the Alberta Bowl: 
Entry Fees

As per ASAA Policy, Section XIV, F.1, page 105, each team participating in provincial playoffs will be charged an entry fee as follows: teams are charged $275 for their first game; teams are charged an additional $175 for their second game; and teams are charged an additional $100 for their third game. The entry fee will cover officials’ fees for all provincial games.

ASAA Pay it Forward Loonie Fee

Each provincial championship will charge an additional $1 for each participating student; this fee will be added to all quarterfinalists’ entry fees. 100% of funds collected will be directed into an ASAA scholarship fund to recognize student athletes that give back to their schools/communities by either coaching or officiating in school or community sport.

All teams will be invoiced appropriately based on this graduated entry fee structure and based on ExNet roster information (for Loonie Fee) so please do not send a cheque in advance of receiving an invoice from the ASAA. Please also note that GST will be added to all registration fees because of a new Canada Revenue Agency requirement.

Game Film
The ASAA commissioner also strongly encourages teams to engage in the exchange of game film prior to each provincial playoff game as well as Alberta Bowl games. It is recommended that the two most recent game films are provided to the competing teams by Monday night prior to the competition date in question. This should be sent directly to the head coach or athletic director at the respective school.

Officials
Bruce Schwieder of Football Alberta will assign the officials for provincials. Assignments will be made after consultation with the local football officials’ associations based on certification and experience. Every effort will be made to have the most qualified officials available doing the provincial games. To this end, some officials will be assigned to travel from major centres, with the balance to be assigned from the local association. Contact information for Bruce Schwieder is 403-660-4251. The ASAA pays the officials directly—the host teams are not responsible for paying officials.

All Teams

Please ensure you exchange team rosters ASAP and cross-reference the eligibility of all players on the roster against the list of eligible players emailed to you by the ASAA.  If there is a discrepancy, please call me at 780-643-1888 immediately so I can work with the school to ensure all players are registered. Please also discuss uniform colours to avoid jersey conflicts and please report the final score to Tim Enger of Football Alberta at 780-905-7822 immediately following the game.

If you are hosting a playoff game, please note the following:

Equal Treatment 
Providing the visiting team with anything less that you would provide to your own team is not gamesmanship, it is unsportsmanlike; in other words, treat your guests as you would like to be treated. When hosting a provincial playoff game (quarter-finals and semi-finals) please be aware that anything that is provided for the host team (e.g. facility/services, etc.) must also be provided to the visiting team. When the weather forecast predicts conditions of -15 or colder, the host team must arrange sideline heating for both teams. Regardless of the forecast, if, for any provincial playoff game, the host team has sideline heating and/or player shelter, that host must also provide the opponent with the same sideline heating and/or player shelter. 
Heated change room
Availability to a heated change room (may be a school gym or classroom) must also be accessible during pre-game and last until post-game. In addition to the change rooms both teams should also have access to a press box area. If no press box area is available then a scissor lift should be made available or at the very minimum a section of the bleachers should be roped off for viewing and communication purposes of both coaching staffs. 
Game Time

Games shall be held on Saturdays (November 7 & 14) unless both teams agree to Friday night. All finals will be held in Edmonton @ Foote Field November 27 & 28. Game times will have final approval by Football Commissioner and ASAA Deputy Director. All game times must be submitted to the ASAA office by host teams no later than 10 am on the Monday preceding the games and will be posted no later than 2 pm on the same day. Please note that ASAA policy was amended to include a section on the times games should be scheduled. (Section XIV, E. 7, page 104) 

Snow Removal

Reimbursement of snow removal costs will be considered upon request and upon receipt of financial statements no later than January 30, 2015.

Score Clocks

According to ASAA policy, all host teams must provide an electronic score clock on-site and visible to both teams.

If you have any questions in regards to this memo please contact Josh Boyd at 780-643-1888 or ASAA football commissioner Rick Gilson at 403-653-4991. 

Thank you and good luck to all throughout the rest of the football season and provincial competition.   



